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Telephonic Meeting Minutes

February 4, 2011

The telephonic meeting was called to order by President Toni Scholder at 6:03 PM Pacific time.

Those in attendance were Ray Gavin, Toni Scholder, Maria Rooney, Jean Kamenicky and Ace Vandenack.

TREASURERS REPORT: Jean gave the treasurers report..................NARA now has $512.85  in its checking account and there are no outstanding bills.

OLD BUSINESS:  All American Youth Award;  It was decided to re-direct $25.00 that was earlier decided upon (October 2010) because of the "All American" requirements.  Maria moved to strike out previous October motion and replace with white Romney Champion ewe at 2011 NAILE Jr. show.  The second part of the original motion for the $25 credit towards the purchase of a Romney ewe by a youth at the next Reno show and sale to remain the same.  A unanimous vote followed.

SPRING YOUTH FAIR - CENTRALIA - CHEHALIS, WA.  The board had previously received a print-out from President Toni to review.  There was discussion.  Ray moved to send $25.00 to the Washington Spring Youth Fair for Champion white Romney ewe.  Ace seconded and the motion was carried.

NARA MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY:  Maria expressed that she would like to see a membership directory worked up and included in NARA's upcoming newsletter.  There was discussion.  Toni set March 1st for a deadline for news.

RENO 2011 SHOW/SALE AND DINNER:  Maria has talked to Greg Deakin who said there's no problem for a room at the Nugget for the dinner.  If NARA would like the same end of the barn for pens, etc. as we had in 2010, there would be "no problem".  It was decided that "yes".......we would like it.  The board considered running a group ad in Banner for the Romney events in Reno.  Discussion was held as to the minimums at the Reno sale.  Maria suggested $250.00 to $350.00..............she will talk to Greg.

2.

BYLAWS:  By-law changes/additions were presented to Article III, Section 4 and 5, Article IV, Section 8 and 9, Article V, Section 3 and Article XIII, Section 1.  Ray proposed the possibility for youth to vote.  Discussion followed..............regarding members registering sheep; voters being at least 18 years old; Juniors must be under 18 years old and associate members.  There was discussion about adding the right to refuse membership.  The following sentence was agreed upon by the board to add the following to the bylaws under Article III, Section 2; last sentence.  "NARA retains/has the right to remove the service of membership should the member be contradictory to the philosophy of the organization and/or does not abide by the rules of the association."   Ray moved to accept the amendments and additions to the by-laws.  Maria seconded.  A unanimous vote followed.
CALIFORNIA STATE FAIR:  The California State Fair was discussed for the possibilities of a Romney Show being included.  More at a later date will be discussed.
OTHER BUSINESS:  Toni proposed that each District Director have allotted in the budget for 2011, $25 to spend on youth within their district.  All agreed.

Ray moved to adjourn;  Ace seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 

7:23 PM Pacific time.

Respectfully submitted,

Jean Kamenicky - Secretary/Treasurer

APPROVED
